
3434 GEORGE AVENUE • PARMA, OHIO 44134�2904�

Parish Office: (440) 884�2319 • Fax: (440) 884�1661�

Email: church_sfds@sbcglobal.net • Website: stfrancisdesales�church.org�

Bulletin for Sunday, January 2, 2022�

�

Weekend Masses:�

Saturday: 4:00 p.m.�

Sunday: 8:30a.m. & 11:00a.m.�

�

Weekday Masses  �

Monday  � Friday: �8:45 A.M.�

�

Reconciliation:�

Saturday:  3:00 � 3:30 p.m.�

�

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ �

Current Office Hours:�

�

Mon�Friday:  9:00am  to  5:00pm�

          Saturday:  CLOSED�

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ �

�

�

Care of the Sick:�

Notify the parish office of 

those who are hospitalized or 

homebound. Holy Communion 

is brought to the homebound 

on Sundays and the week of 

First Friday. Arrangements can 

be made for the Sacrament of 

the Anointing of the Sick.�

�

Baptism & RCIA:�

Call the parish office to 

register.  Diocesan regulations 

require first time parents to 

participate in a pre�baptismal 

instruction class. Adults 

wishing to become Catholic 

will be enrolled in the RCIA 

Program (Rite of Christian 

Initiation of Adults).�

�

Matrimony:�

Call the parish office to meet 

with a priest. Diocesan 

regulations require a minimum 

of 6 months preparation time.�

�

Funerals:�

Please have the funeral 

director call the parish office 

to finalize plans.�

�

Parish Membership:�

New parishioners are always 

welcome!  Please call or stop 

in the parish office to register.  

Please notify the office if 

moving, changing address or 

changing phone number. All 

parishioners should be 

receiving offering envelopes to 

help support the works of the 

parish.�

�



�

�

�

SUNDAY, January 2�

              �

�

�

�

 �

MONDAY,  January 3                 �

 �     �

�

TUESDAY, January 4�

    �

�

WEDNESDAY, January 5�

� �

               10:30am   Sewing Group (Room F)�

                 7:00pm   PSR  Classes Resume�

                 6:30pm   HNS  �  Food Served�

                 7:30pm   Rosary (Cafeteria)�

                 8:00pm   HNS Meeting           �                �

�

�

THURSDAY, January 6�

                   6:00pm    OA Group (DeSales Room)�

                    6:30pm    Choir Rehearsal�

�

FRIDAY, January 7�

                          � �

�

SATURDAY, January 8                        �

                                                                        �

�

�

SUNDAY, January 9      �

                                 �

�

�

�
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 ST. FRANCIS DE SALES�

Parish Mission Statement 

St. Francis de Sales Parish (Parma, Ohio) was founded in July, 1931, in the midst of the Great Depression.  �

As a Catholic Church community, in keeping with our Baptismal calling, we strive to live the message and model of 

service of the Lord Jesus.  We are committed to being faithful stewards of God’s gifts to us, living the sacramental 

life of the Church, serving the poor and the needy and providing faith formation for all generations.  �

We seek to continue to be a parish community welcoming all, a parish community helping people to grow in faith 

and a parish community reflecting the love of Christ.  (March, 2015)�

�

SUNDAY, January 2�

Epiphany of the Lord�

              8:30am  For the People of the Parish�

� 11:00am   �Robert Kite�

                    �

�

MONDAY, January 3                          �

Holy Name of Jesus�

               8:45am     �Salvatore Ciclone�

� �

TUESDAY,  January 4�

Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton, Religious�

              8:45am   �Charles Wolan�

                       �

     � �

WEDNESDAY,  January 5�

Saint John Neumann, bishop�

�  8:45am  �Pat Shaw�

                             �              �

                          �

THURSDAY,   January 6�

Saint Andre Bessette, Religious�

           � 8:45am   �Kevin Kraut�

                               �         �

FRIDAY, January 7        �

Saint Raymond of Penafort, Priest�

� 8:45am    �Phyllis Scalise�

                                       �

SATURDAY, January 8�

Christmas Weekday�

              4:00pm  For the People of the Parish�

�

January 9                   �

Baptism of the Lord�

   �       8:30am    �Mary Bourque�

                                     Holy Name Society �

                                          Corporate Communion�

�             11:00am      �Peter & Elsie Ellis Sr.�

�

                                   �                                �

�

BLESSED ARE THOSE WHO SERVE �

  �

  Sat.,  Jan. 8   4:00pm   Jackie Bonsignore�

                                                  �

  Sun., Jan 9    8:30am   Rich Juby�

                     11:00am�   Vincent Costanzo�

                                            �

�

�

Debbie Muraco�

Lillian M. Farley�

Francine “Fran” Buehner�

Daughter of former parishioner, Frank Buehner �

Deacon Richard E. Woods�

Retired Deacon, Saint Peter Parish, Lorain�



FINANCIAL BLESSINGS  - Dec. 26, 2021 

   SUNDAY Collection           $     4,676 

          Online Giving “We Share”    $     1,432  

   UTILITIES        $        645 

        FUNDING THE FUTURE   $          90         

� �         �� TOTAL:       � �   � $    6,843 

        Christmas Flowers/Env.   $     1,845  

     Christmas       $   17,106  

                Thank You for your Generosity!�

  ONLINE GIVING is available!  

                 Go to:  stfrancisdesales-church.org 

 Includes Special collections(Utilities, Flowers, Social Just.)  

For myself and all the members of the entire staff we want 

to thank everyone who thought of us with gifts & goodies 

for Christmas. We always talk about how generous the 

people of SFDS are � and it is so true! Thank you for your 

generosity and good wishes! May God always bless you 

and give you a New Year of health and happiness…….. 

Many have asked how Sr. Annette is doing.  I spoke to 

her last weekend. She is still at the Provincial House in 

Chardon resting and recuperating from her health and 

physical ailments (not Covid). At this point she does not 

know when her superior will allow her to return to minis-

try here. To say the least, she is anxious to return! I told 

her that she needs this time so that she can return in good 

health. Sr. Annette sends her Christmas and New Year’s 

wishes to everyone and is very thankful for your prayers 

and your remembrance with your gifts and cards. She only 

asks that you not call her on her cell phone. The reception 

is not that good, and she needs to rest her voice (she is get-

ting hoarse because she has been talking too much on the 

phone!). If you would like to send her a get�well card you 

can send it here or drop it off at the parish office. Should 

you want, you can send a card to the following address:�

� Sister Annette Amendolia, SND�

� Sisters of Notre Dame�

� 13000 Auburn Rd.�

� Chardon, OH 44024�9331�

Let us all pray that she gets well quickly and comes back 

with her bubbly, enthusiastic spirit!....... In the Novem-

ber/December issue of our diocesan magazine, North-

east Ohio Catholic, there was an article entitled “All Are 

Invited to be Heard in Diocesan Synodal Process”. You 

may recall that Pope Francis wants to hear from all peo-

ples of the Church world�wide on their dreams and expec-

tations for the Church going into the future. He will use 

this input for a Synod of Bishops in 2023. Later this 

month, Jack Koopman (our parishioner who attended a 

diocesan meeting about the synodal process) and I will 

host a meeting for any parishioners who would like to give 

input for the synod. More details will be forthcoming as to 

date and time for the meeting.  In the meantime, if you still 

have it, go back and re�read the article in the magazine.�

� � � � � � � � � � �   .... Fr. Mark Peyton�

Joseph Amata 

Theresa Augustine 

Mary Rose Baioni 

Keith Bambic 

Jim Bartkiewicz 

Bob Bednarik 

Sharon Bednarik 

Leonard Betlejewski 

Ellen Boddy 

Joseph Bonsignore Sr. 

Donald Carpenter 

Joan Carpenter 

Christen Childs 

Vince Ciclone 

Janice Clement 

Laura Collins 

Kathye Coffey 

John Cyngier 

Josephine Czarnecki 

Vittoria DeBiasi 

Rosalie Duray 

Mary Fern 

Sandy Frankovic 

Gina Gannon 

Dave Gyurcso 

Loretta Homick 

Linda Menko 

Bridget Houdek 

Michael Howard 

Maryann Howard 

Theresa Hrusovsky 

Dorothy Inman 

Nancy Sue Jablonowski 

Colette Jedlicka 

Lena Jones 

Larry Jones 

Jeanette Jozity 

Anna Kaminsky 

Donald Karpus 

Shirley Kazimer 

Stephanie Kossak 

Geraldine Kovach 

Louis Kovach 

Michael Kowalczyk 

Colson Kruszynski 

Karen Kuczin 

Linda Lacholski 

Art & Marlene Lang 

Doreen Lerch 

Mary Macek 

Judith Mallos 

Helen Maslanko 

Anna Massitti 

Gloria Merholz 

Barbara Milavec 

Frank Mrozek 

Mary Ellen Mura 

Ted Murawski 

Susan Murray 

Michelle Nowakowski 

Chris Otcasek 

Veronica Otcasek 

Tina Panlillio 

Andrew Pavka 

Mary Peters 

Genevieve Plona 

George Pofok 

Rosemarie Polefko 

Sheila Porubsky 

Tom Potoczak 

Frank Price 

Tiffany Price 

Michael Repko 

Maria Rizzo 

Josephine Salonia 

Lillian Salwan 

Thomas Sammon 

Susan Sarota 

Thomas Schervish 

Joseph Schrom 

Ron Seman 

June Sims 

Susan Sliva 

Ed Smetanka 

Hilda Stigalt 

Pete Svancara 

Ed Szalkowski 

Marcia Szweda 

Delores Tollis 

Kenny Tomecko 

Tony Tomecko 

Linda Toothman 

Sara Vondra  

Pat Weston  

Carol Wolff 

Joanne Zajkowski 

Alice Zamiskie 

 

 

Please review our Sick List, first, to pray for 

them, and second, to ensure that your name is 

not on it if you are healthy again! Many times 

we are asked to add someone to the sick list. 

But, when he/she has returned to good health, 

we are not called again to take them off the 

list. Please call the Parish Office (440�884�2319) if we 

need to add or take someone off the Sick/Prayer List.�

    

2022 Church Calendars �

Thanks go to Kolodiy�Lazuta Funeral 

Home for providing the 2022 calendars for 

parishioners. The calendars are on tables at 

the State Road & parking lot entrances to the 

church. You may take as many as you need.�

Blessing of Homes�

This Sunday the Church celebrates the 

Epiphany of the Lord. This is the day 

when we recall the visit of the three   

Magi (also called the three Wise Men or 

the three Kings) who came from the 

east, following a star, to honor and adore 

the Christ child, the new born king of the Jews, in the town 

of Bethlehem. The Church uses this feast as a day for peo-

ple to bless their homes for the New Year. The blessing 

requires a piece of blessed chalk and the inscribing of the 

year and the initials of the Magi over the main entrance of 

one’s home. Here in our parish, chalk will be blessed at the 

Epiphany Masses. As one leaves Mass you are invited to 

take home a piece of the blessed chalk and a copy of the 

prayer service to use for the blessing of your home.  �

The inscription over your door should be as follows:  �

20 + K + M + B + 22. The initials are those of the        

Magi � Kaspar, Melchior and Balthasar. After blessing 

your home why not share the chalk and prayer service 

sheet with other family members, neighbors & co�workers 

so they also can bless their homes?�

�

�

�



�

St. Francis de Sales�

Holy Name Society�

50/50 Raffle�

�

Raffle Tickets for the Holy Name Society’s 50/50 Raffle, 

“GNOME for the HOLIDAYS”, are available. Tickets 

are $20 each and can be purchased from HNS Members 

or at the  Parish Office (440�884�2319). �

First prize $500,   Second prize $300,   Third prize $200 �

Only 100 tickets are sold, so your odds are very good!�

  �

�

SFDS Social Justice�

Thank you to all our Christmas Angels 

who purchased, wrapped and delivered 

Christmas presents for the children of our 

parish and community. Because of your 

generosity, nearly 150 children were given a Christmas gift 

that they might otherwise have not received.�

We would also like to express our gratitude to members 

of our community who assist the Social Justice Ministry 

with our work:�

With each of our food distributions we offer fresh fruit that 

includes bananas, apples, oranges and pears. The next time 

you see Jeff, the Produce Manager at Giant Eagle 

(Gillombardos) on Snow Road, please thank him for his 

many years of assistance. With each food distribution, Jeff 

selects, orders and helps load the eight cases of fruit we 

distribute.�

We would also like to acknowledge the staff of the Giant 

Eagle on Day Drive. When we serve lunch for the clients 

of the West Side Catholic Center, we order 240 pieces of 

fried chicken. We pick up the chicken in the morning in 

order to prepare the meals in time for lunch. Just for us, the 

workers at Giant Eagle arrive for work early in order to 

meet our needs. Next time you are at Giant Eagle, please 

thank Sheri, Josh and Jordan at “The Kitchen” for 

their extra efforts.�

�

Thank you for all your support in 2021 and�

our best wishes for a great New Year! �

Please consider joining us in our ministry. �

All our welcome to our next meeting on:�

Monday, January 10

th

 at 7pm in the De Sales room.�

�

  SFDS Wii Bowling group resumes this�

    Tuesday, January 4

th

 at 11:00 A.M.  �

�

 �

  re �

    oving  �

      ervants  �

 

Thank You 

to everyone �

who gave up �

their time �

and rearranged 

their schedules to  

get the church �

environment ready 

for Christmas!�

...that means the 

trees, flowers,�

windows, wreaths, �

Nativity Scenes�

(inside & outside), 

the Luminaries!!!�

 God Bless�

You ALL!!!�

(including the people we missed on the list!)�

�

�

Sister�

Annette�

Jim Coller�

Paul Posedly�

 Jack Koopman�

Diana Withrow�

Joan & Joe Vetalice�

Sandy & Ken Ksenyak�

Donna & George Kuzda�

Cathy & Tony Zakarowsky�

Ed & Theresa Kwiatkowski�

Buksa and Long Families�

Kathy Morris, Larissa Childs�

Jim Leggott, Jerry Vicki,  �

Bob Piatak�

Thank You from the Parish Office! 

Thank you to everyone who sent Christmas gifts in for 

the Parish Office staff. The candy, bakery and many 

other goodies were shared and enjoyed by all!�

�

�

�

God Bless you & your families�

with Health and Happiness�

in 2022 !!!�

 

 

JANUARY 2022     

HOLY  NAME  SPIRE 

 

NEXT SUNDAY IS OUR 

FAMILY CORPORATE COMMUNION 

 

St. Francis de Sales Holy Name Society 

Wishes all a blessed and healthy New Year! 

 

Thank you goes out to all who helped make our Christmas 

party a wonderful night. Also, a special thank you to all 

who baked the many desserts for this party!�May God 

Bless you all!�

We are starting a new year with the hope and prayers that 

we will see an end to this pandemic.���

Our first meeting this year is THIS Wednesday, Jan. 5

th

. 

The Holy Name members annual dues of $5.00 can be 

made at this meeting.�We will also discuss possible events 

for 2022.���

For this year, please take note we have made the meeting 

times the same as the summer months, and they are as 

follows:�

6:30 p.m. � Food will be served�

7:30 p.m. � Rosary devotions�

8:00 p.m. � Business meeting�

As always... new members are more than welcome �

to join the Holy Name Society at this meeting!�



GOSPEL MEDITATION �

The Epiphany of the Lord�

In his Apostolic Exhortation, The Joy of the Gospel, Pope 

Francis references a thought from Pope Benedict XVI: 

“Being a Christian is not the result of an ethical choice or a 

lofty idea, but the encounter with an event, a person, which 

gives life a new horizon and a decisive direction.” Today 

we celebrate an encounter with the Person of Jesus Christ! 

This simple but holy event in time dramatically changes 

human life, pointing it toward a new horizon and giving it 

a decisive direction. This is a message and truth that is not 

meant to be shared with only a select few who qualify but 

with the entire world. Pope Francis continues saying, 

“Thanks solely to this encounter or renewed encounter 

with God’s love, which blossoms into an enriching friend-

ship, we are liberated from our narrowness and self�

absorption. We become fully human when we become 

more than human, when we let God bring us beyond our-

selves in order to attain the fullest truth of our being.”�

Look around at people. Where is life heading for them? 

What gives them direction? Even we who are people of 

faith can get distracted and lose our focus. God, in all of 

His fullness, is revealed in Jesus Christ and we can        

encounter Him! God is tangible, real, vulnerable, poor, and 

full of wonders, surprises, and opportunities. For those 

who are struggling and lost, today is a day of great joy. All 

they have to do is reach out and touch the truth of Christ. 

This presence is revealed in the poor, exploited, and the 

vulnerable ones who cry out for compassion and love. But 

it is also found in the faithful ones who see in the Epiphany 

of God a liberation from structures and systems that hurt 

us, a narrowness of mind and heart that constricts us, and 

an absorption in our self�agenda that prevents us from   

seeing anything other than ourselves as important.�

We have been given the charge of preaching this Good 

News. If only we could find a way to be more effective, it 

might stand a chance of doing what God intended it to 

do. There is always tomorrow and our memory of that 

bright new light that shone so brilliantly that Bethlehem 

night pointing us to truth and reminding us that we are 

loved. (LPI, Liturgical Publications Inc.)      …Sr. Annette�

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP�

The Light of the Moon�

If you own a television that has been turned on at any point 

in the last month or so, chances are you’ve caught at least a 

scene or two of the 1946 classic film “It’s a Wonderful 

Life.” �

If you’re not familiar with the movie, it follows the life of 

George Bailey from childhood through adulthood. A 

dreamer by nature, George has big plans for himself that 

involve world exploration and adventure � but family and 

community obligations keep him tethered to the same spot 

on the map, leading an altogether ordinary life.�

One of the most memorable scenes from that movie is of 

George dancing with his sweetheart Mary while they sing 

“Buffalo Gals � Won’t you come out tonight/And dance 

by the light of the moon?”�

That lyric always catches my ear. Of course, the moon 

doesn’t have any light of its own. All the moon has is the 

ability to reflect the light that shines upon it. �

The same holds for us, doesn’t it? Our stewardship is pure-

ly a reflection of the grace granted to us by another. “Upon 

you the LORD shines,” writes Isaiah, “and over you ap-

pears his glory.” Every good action we will ever take be-

gins in the mind of God. The fact that we have the honor of 

carrying it out on His behalf is a beautiful gift. It is God 

that makes our ordinary lives extraordinary.�

In the end of the movie, George Bailey realizes that he had 

a far greater life because, instead of being the hero of his 

own story, he allowed himself to reflect goodness onto 

others. �

Remember�the magi didn’t chart their own course. They 

merely followed the star. Tracy Earl Welliver (LPI, Lit. Pub.)�

            Liturgy Update 

�

   PSR�

   Michelle Nowakowski,  PSR Director�

� � Parish Office:  440�884�2319�

SFDSGenerationsMinistry@yahoo.com�

��PSR classes resume THIS Wednesday, January 5

th

. �

��Once again our PSR Program invites all     

Parishioners, families, & friends to help with 

our FIFTH ANNUAL SOCK COLLEC-

TION. Donations can be placed in designated 

containers either in Church or in the Parish 

Office. This year we are we are also collecting new hats, 

scarves, and gloves to be donated for the many families 

in need to help keep them warm this winter.�

�

The PSR Program wishes�

 all of our families �

a blessed and peaceful �

 New Year!�

�

�

�

�

This week the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick will 

be administered at the following parish Masses here in     

Parma/Parma Hts.�

��Monday, Jan. 3� St. Charles Borromeo (7:00 P.M.)�

��Friday, Jan. 7 � St. Anthony of Padua (8:00 A.M.)�

Should you need this Sacrament of Healing but cannot go 

to the parishes listed above, please do not hesitate to call 

our parish office to arrange for one of the priests to admin-

ister the Sacrament to you.�



PARISH  &  COMMUNITY  NEWS�

St. Francis de Sales (SFDS) Parish Staff�

Rev. Mark J. Peyton…………..…………………...Pastor�

Rev. John Crawford…………..… In Residence (Retired)�

Sr.Annette Amendolia, SND….Lit./Spiritual Life Minister�

Miss Michelle Nowakowski……….Generations Minister�

Mrs. Arline Debelak�Price……………….Music Minister�

Sunday Masses from the Cleveland Catholic Diocese 

are televised on Sundays at 10:00 A.M. on WUAB 

Channel 43, the CW43. WUAB is available for those 

who do not have access to cable TV. WUAB also      

televises a Sunday Mass at 8:00 A.M. from “Heart of 

the Nation”. Cable viewers should check their local   

cable system listings to locate Channel 43 their local 

channel line�up. �

�

If you have access to the Internet you can watch the Mass 

daily at:    www.dioceseofcleveland.org/offices/ �

                                   communications/mass� �

 � � �    OR   www.catholictv.org�

                  OR �www.HeartoftheNation.org.�

�

Listen to Mass:  on AM 1260 The Rock �

� � at 4 p.m. Saturday and 10:30 a.m. Sunday.�

Memorial Candles �

You can purchase MEMORIAL CANDLE 

GLOBES with disposable inserts (candles) for 

your home use. (Inserts can be purchased at the     

Parish Office as you need). The candle globe has 

a picture with a prayer: “In your mercy, O Lord, 

grant them eternal rest and may perpetual light 

shine upon them. Amen.” In memory of….     

We will print the name on the glass. This is a nice way to 

remember your loved ones at home. Some parishioners 

have purchased the candles as gifts. The cost for the  

Candle (Globe & candle insert) is $10. If you would like 

to  order one, please call the parish office (440�884�2319).  �

Sisters Of The Incarnate Word�

ANNUAL RAFFLE�

The Sisters of the Incarnate Word Annual Raffle is under-

way.�Tickets are $5 each and the GRAND PRIZE is 

$10,000!� The drawing will be held on Friday, Feb. 4, 

2022.�Tickets may be purchased from any Incarnate Word 

Academy student or on�line at incarnatewordorder.org  

and selecting "Raffle Tickets".��

�

“WinterFest” �

Rescheduling�

�

Due to the new surge of the Omicron Variant of the 

Covid virus I have consulted with staff members and 

have decided to move our “WinterFest” from January to 

March 17

th

 (St. Patrick’s Day) and make it our 

“IrishFest”, as we did last year due to the Covid virus. 

On March 17

th

 we will have the drawing for the 5 prizes 

in the $5000.00 Cash Raffle and the drawing for the gift 

baskets in the Chinese Auction. Thank you to those who 

have donated for the baskets. These items will be used 

for the baskets for the “IrishFest”. Tickets for the      

Chinese Auction will be sold beginning in later January/

early February. Tickets for the $5000.00 Cash Raffle 

(Five $1,000 winners) will be sent to all households in 

mid to later January. Since the “IrishFest” will be in Lent 

we will not have the chicken dinner that was planned for 

“WinerFest” since, hopefully, we will have our “drive�

thru” Lenten Fish Fries (beginning March 4

th

). Thank you 

for your understanding of this change in scheduling. The 

safety and health of everyone needs to be our greatest 

concern during this time of pandemic.   � � �

� � � � � � � � � � � � �  .... Fr. Peyton�

The FEST Internship�

Calling all College Students�

looking for a �

paid summer internship!�

The FEST (www.theFEST.us) is looking for summer 

interns to make this year’s event the best FEST yet! We 

are looking for students with interests in theology,       

business marketing & communications, event planning, or 

logistics management interns to join the team that puts 

together our annual Diocesan Family Festival. Interns will 

be a part of a fast�paced team and will play a critical role 

in the marketing, planning and coordination of this annual 

event for thousands of people. �

Interns will provide support and have responsibilities    

including public speaking, marketing, mailings, digital and 

social media, press releases, logistics, event planning, and 

more. Interns must have strong people skills, work ethic, 

critical thinking, organizational skills, and reliable trans-

portation.       For more info. or to apply, �

please send your resume�

 to Caitlin@theFEST.us by January 10

th

. ��

MASS INTENTIONS for 2022�

 ARE AVAILABLE�

�

Our Mass Scheduling Policy states that individuals 

may schedule up to four masses for the year (with 

only one of those being on a weekend or Holy Day).�

HOWEVER, because we have Mass intentions open 

during the next few months, you can now schedule 

additional intentions. (This applies to masses from 

January through June only).  �

�

The SENIORS CLUB�

�

Wishes all of our families a �

blessed & peaceful �

New Year!�

�

The Seniors Club will resume their activities on�

Thursday, January 13

th

 .�

�
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5618 Broadview Rd. • 216-398-1010

KRAY
LANDSCAPING

Mowing • New Lawns
Shrubs • Drain Tile
Brick Patios/Walls

RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL
440-888-8314

Since 1969
SENIOR DISCOUNTS

HOPKO FUNERAL HOME
	 John C. Hopko

6020 Broadview Road, Parma • (216) 661-0033
Our family Serving Your Family for over 100 Years

Gillombardo’s
1825 Snow Rd. • Parma

Hours: 7am-12am Mon thru Sat
Sunday 7am-10pm
(216) 398-2980

Annuity/IRA at 3% to Members
Non Members are 1 ½% with guarantee 1% (new business) 

Rates subject to change

216-341-0444
Email: insurance@czechccu.org | http:www.czechccu.org

Life Insurance Since 1879
Licensed in Illinois, Iowa, Michigan, Ohio

	 Kolodiy - Lazuta Funeral Home
	 5677 State Road   •   Parma, Ohio 44134
		 Telephone: (440) 888-1444
	 Dennis S. Lazuta

Furnaces • Air Conditioning
Hot Water Tanks 

Minor Plumbing Repairs
(216) 351-6811

State ID# 23875

C & S
PLUMBING
Div. of CMAC Inc.

Call Clarence
4th Generation Master Plumber 

11901
“Your Parish Plumber”

COMPLETE PLUMBING
SERVICE

440-886-3949

	 ABSOLUTE
		  CONTRACTORS INC.

~ Free Estimates ~
	 MEMBER:
	 BETTER BUSINESS
	 BUREAU

• Roofing
• Siding
• Windows

• Dormers
• Additions
• Skylights

• Bathrooms
• Garages
• Kitchens

(216) 898-1563
MIKE & CHRIS KAMIS

Three Generations of Personal Care

5680 Pearl Rd.

440-884-5035
Tom Zabor, Kurt Zabor, Justin Zabor

directors

Cassie Zabor ~ Grief Management

www.ZaborFH.com

Our Family 
Caring for Yours

• Skilled Nursing & Rehabilitation
• Long Term Care
• Apartment Style Assisted Living — 
	 Studio and One Bedroom Suites
• Extensive Assistance Unit
• Bridge to Home and Respite Care
For more information or a tour, call

440-845-0200

7377 Ridge Road, Parma, OH 44129
www.lhshealth.com

HEATING &
COOLING

440-234-4157 • www.hugeheating.com

Providing Heating & Cooling Services
to Northeast Ohio Since 1965

Service | Install | Repair | Maintain

GOLUBSKI
FUNERAL HOME

	CLEVELAND	 PARMA
	 216-341-0940	 440-886-0200
GolubskiFuneralHome.com
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FUNERAL HOME
Louis D.

Ripepi, Jr.

5762 PEARL RD.
440-888-0800
www.ripepi.com

	 •	 Family Owned 
and Operated 
Since 1948

	•	 Pre-Need and 
Irrevocable Trusts

	 •	 Community 
Room available

 •	 Cremation Service

4772 Pearl Road, Cleveland • 216-741-6661
7327 Pearl Road, Middleburg Heights • 440-243-6111

Pre-arrangements 
Traditional Funerals • Cremations

Family Owned & Operated for Over 105 Years!  

www.tomonfh.com

A+

TEAR OFFS - RE-ROOFS
FREE ESTIMATES

PARISHIONER DISCOUNT

	 Superior Quality
	 at Affordable Prices
www.All-StarRoofingCo.com

ALL-STAR
ROOFING CO.
216-332-0098

	 Schuster-Straker-O’Connor Funeral Home
	 ~ Parma’s Oldest Funeral Home ~
	 Large Dining Facilities | Pre-Planning

	 Recipent of the Chamber of Commerce Pride Award
5904 Ridge Road, Parma G 440-885-4800 G Patrick O'Connor

MALLCHOK FUNERAL HOME
5660 RIDGE ROAD, PARMA        PHONE (440) 884-9100

MICHAEL MALLCHOK, JR.  •  SUSAN MALLCHOK KARLA

BAZ HEATING &
AIR CONDITIONING INC.

5343 State Rd., Parma
Sales • Service • Installation

CALL DAN BACZKOWSKI
216-749-2040

Business Since 1980

Want to work in schools?
We need School Health Assistants -Training Provided!

Summers Off! Work School Hours!

	 email: info@psi-solutions.org or 
	 all (800) 841-4774 ext 246

Bush Remodeling & Repair Co.

	 Kitchens ~ Bathrooms
	 Windows ~ Siding ~ Tile

	 Call 216-447-9112
–– Senior Discount 10% ––

Licensed • Bonded • Insured
Owner: Dave Polick  FREE ESTIMATES

Savings Accounts
Checking Accounts
Share Certificates
Online & Mobile Banking
Home & Vehicle Loans
Personal & Tuition Loans
Debit & Credit Cards

www.allsaintsfcu.com
PEOPLE HELPING PEOPLE

3434 George Ave.
Parma, OH 44134
(440) 888-3663

Vincent M. Bonvissuto
REALTOR®

Cell: 440-785-1376
vincent.bonvissuto@exprealty.com

Lifelong involvement in the 
St. Francis de Sales community

Commission plans that work for you!

Stratman Services  LLC

Aaron Stratman
Independent Insurance Agent

440-289-0089 
stratmanservicesllc@gmail.com

www.stratmanservices.com

Serving Northern Ohio Since 2002

Stacey Caskey-Coblentz
		  Insurance Agent
5923 Broadview Rd.
Parma, OH 44273

216.465.3350
www.staceycoblentz.com

Auto • Home • Property • Life • Health

Contact Jason Novicky to place an ad today! 
jnovicky@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6542 


